
 

 

 

 

 

Message from Mrs Bradbury…. 

Thank you to everyone who attended, supported or 

volunteered at our Summer fair and in particular Mrs 

Heather Boot for organising it all. It was a lovely 

morning and great to see so many parents having their 

own stalls this year. After costs, we made £1550.92 

which will go towards taking the children to Rotherham 

Civic this Christmas for a pantomime treat. All of our 

Frozen Fridays, ASDA school rewards money and 

upcoming fundraisers will also be put together for this 

purpose. In the Autumn term, we will continue our fundraising and will hope to raise all the 

money needed without having to 

charge parents for the experience.  

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all of the parents, carers and wider families who attended our Sports Day. 

Congratulations to the winning teams of Barnsley (KS2) and York (KS1). All of the points have 

been added to the team totals and 

created a new leading team 

Barnsley have overtaken Wakefield 

with only 25 points between them! 

There are only a few more weeks to 

collect points through school … then 

the team with the most house points 

will go on a treat visit. Every point 

counts so children need to keep 

collecting right until the end.  
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Classes For 2025- 26  

Current Class New Class and Teachers  

REY Clever Kittens Mrs Bradwell 

Clever Kittens  Reception  

Miss Newman and Mrs Taylor 

Reception  Mrs Higginbottom (Class 4) 

Mix of current Reception and current Class 3 

and 4  

Mrs McClare (Class 6) 

Mix of Class 3 and 4 Miss Pashley (Class 5) 

Class 5 (Miss Pashley) Miss Hipwell (Class 7) 

Class 6 (Mrs McClare) Miss Needham (Class 8) 

Class 7 (Miss Hipwell) Mrs Payne (Class 9) 

Class 8 (Miss Needham)  Mrs Sutton and Mrs Blakemore 

 (Class 10) 

Class 10 (Mrs Hargreaves) Mrs Hargreaves and Mrs Smith 

(Class 12) 

Class 9 (Mrs Boot)  Mrs Naylor and Mrs Cobley  

(Class 11)  

Class 11 (Mrs Naylor and Mrs Cobley) Mrs Parmenter (Class 14) 

Class 12 (Miss Beard) Mrs Walpole and Mrs Denwood 

(Class 13)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance and Lateness 
 
The schools attendance is currently 93.2% for the year. This last term attendance has been down by nearly 
5% only just hitting 90% some days and the number of holidays in term time has increased hugely.  
 
Please remember that under the new Government legislation the Local Authority will consider issuing a Fixed 
Penalty Notice for children who are of statutory school age and have 10 or more unauthorised absences (5days) in a 
10 week space  (these do not have to be consecutive days).  
 

We appreciate the effort made my parents to ensure children are in school everyday.  
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The sun is shining…… 

As the warm weather is now here, we would like to remind you of a few bits and bobs.  

• Children should come to school wearing suncream. (If you wish for them to put their own suncream on 
at lunchtime, please send a small bottle in their bag. This will need to be done by the child and should be 
labelled with their name. Due to sun sensitivities and allergies, children cannot share suncream.) 

• Children should also bring a water bottle (Not REY as water is provided) with their name on it. 

• Children are advised to bring a sun hat. 

Summer Uniform 

• Plain black or grey formal school trousers, tailored black or grey school shorts or a plain black or grey 
knee length skirt.  

• Red and white checked school dresses and red and white checked all-in-one shorts-suits are also 
allowed. 

Children should not come to school in branded items and all formal trousers etc should be plain.  

• All children are expected to wear a red sweatshirt or cardigan over a white/red polo shirt. 

• Shoes 

• Children should come to school wearing plain black flat shoes or plain black trainers.  

 PE Kit  

• Plain white t-shirt  

• Plain black shorts (e.g. school PE shorts or black cycling shorts), plain black tracksuit bottoms or plain 
black leggings  

• PE Pumps/ trainers for outdoor PE  

• Black Trainers 

• (Pupils in Classes 7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14 may wear PE kit to school only on their PE days. This may be 

tracksuit bottoms or leggings with a school jumper or sweatshirt over the top.) 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can we please remind you… 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch Supervision and Dinners 

All school meals should be paid for in advance on Arbor. Huge thanks 

to the vast majority of parents who do this. 

 

Parking 
The zig zag lines outside of 

school  are there to protect 

our children and not to be 

parked across.  

Please can we remind you 

the car park is for staff use 

only and should be used 

under no circumstances 

unless agreed in an 

emergency.  

Breakfast Club 
Every day, we offer breakfast club for our children from 7.45am.  

• £3.00 FS2- Y6 

• £4.00 REY and Clever Kittens 
Rainbows 

Every day, we offer after school childcare. This is across in our REY building.  

• Home time to 4:30 Children have a light snack e.g. toast £5.50 

• Home time to 5:30 Children have a bigger snack e.g. beans on toast £10 

• On a Friday, Rainbows offers Forest School Friday until 4:30 where the 
children take part in outside activities too e.g. cooking on a campfire, den 
building, scavenger hunts.  

• Later finish is available at additional cost. 

Clubs must be booked and paid for in advance on Arbor. 

 

 

Cashless 

We are now cashless school 

and any payments must be 

made through Arbor.  

 

Frozen Fridays are back  
Now the weather is getting warmer 

ice pops and lollies will be available 

to purchase on Fridays after school 

in each yard. 

 

priced at 50p or £1 each 

Transition days within school 

Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd July 

On both days, students will spend the day 

in their new classes.  

Non-Uniform Day 

Wednesday 23rd July  

£1 donation towards Christmas Pantomime 

School Uniform Swap Shop 

Help the environment and save money. On Thursday 17th July, please bring any washed uniform which is in good 

condition to the KS2 playground. Tables will be set up with different ages on. Put your un needed uniform on the 

table and collect the new size that you need.  

Black school shoes, trainers and pumps may also be swapped.  



 

 


